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Principalôs messageéé.. 
Respect, Responsibility, Teamwork and Being Your Best 

Dear Parents and Friends, 

Welcome to the last week of this term. Tomorrow is actually the last day of term for our students and we 

finish @ 3.00pm.  I wish all of our students and families a wonderful, relaxing and happy holiday break. May 

the weather be kind to us and you enjoy all the fantastic activities and events that Bendigo has on offer over 

the Easter weekend.  

 

Term 2 recommences on Tuesday, 23rd April. 

Staffing 

With Term 2 in mind I wish to inform our school community that I will be taking Long Service Leave for the 

first five weeks of Term 2 to travel overseas. In my absence Faye Martin will be stepping into the role of 

Acting Principal until my return on Monday 27th May.  I ask that all the Collingwood supporters stay on the 

bandwagon for me and keep the black and white army strong in my absence.  We all know that Mrs Martin is 

a Kangaroos fan so I am hoping that she doesnõt encourage too many to change sides!! 

 

In Term 2, we welcome Mrs Wiegard back from her Long Service Leave. She will take up the reigns in the 

Grade 6 classroom.  Carryn Hendy will be on Long Service Leave for the next 2 terms and Mrs Annie Serjeant 

will continue teaching in Grade 6. We wish Ms Hendy all the very best as she and her family ôhit the roadõ to 

travel around Australia.  

  

In last weekõs newsletter I concentrated on our school value of responsibility and the ways in which we can 

demonstrate this behaviour at home and at school. This week I wish to focus on our school value of Being 

Your Best.  

 

So what does it actually mean to ôBe Your Bestõ?   

I have thought long and hard over this question. If you Do your Best  to do something, you try as hard as 

you can to do it as well as you can.  But to Be your Best means more than just doing your best. It is about the 

person you are becoming. Itõs about doing the right thing even when you think that no one is watching you.  

 

When presented with the idea of "be the best you can be", what is being said in essence, is don't settle for 

anything less than your personal best. 
 

Our Positive Behaviour Matrix shows our students that ôBeing Your 

Bestõ in the learning setting is demonstrated by: 

¶ Trying your hardest 

¶ Not opting out ( have a go, take a risk)  

¶ Not putting yourself or others down 

¶ Setting goals for our learning and striving to achieve them 

¶ Being self-aware. 

 

Personal excellence is not a skill. It is an attitude. It comes from a 

commitment to do the very best with whatever you have available. 

So, take it a minute at a time, a day at a time, or a week at a time, but 

being the best you simply means that you are satisfied with your 

achievements. 

 

 
 

https://www.collinsdictionary.com/dictionary/english/best
https://www.collinsdictionary.com/dictionary/english/hard
https://www.collinsdictionary.com/dictionary/english/can
https://www.collinsdictionary.com/dictionary/english/well


 

 

 

Parent Teacher Interviews  

Please donõt forget that our Grades 1-6 students have their 3 Way Conference schedule tomorrow evening 

and Friday morning.  

Thursday 4
th
 April from 3:45pm ð 7:15pm        and  

Friday 5th April from 8:45am ð 12 noon.  

 

Please Note:  The last day of this term, Friday 5th April, is a pupil free day.  

 

SENTRAL Parent Portal 

If you have yet to book your childõs parent-teacher interviews, please get online https://

sentral.kangarooflatps.vic.edu.au/portal  using your family code and make your appointment. If you require 

support  in logging into SENTRAL and booking your childõs interview then PLEASE come in to our office and 

see Lorraine or Ange. They will absolutely support you in gaining access to your childõs portal details and 

book your interview.   

 

Easter Raffle and Hot Cross Bun Orders 

Thank you to those families that supported our Parent & Friends Club by ordering Hot Cross Buns, 

purchased raffle tickets for the Easter baskets or donated Easter eggs for the raffle.  It is very much 

appreciated.  

Thought of the Week. 

òBe an encourager. The world has plenty of critics alreadyó ð Dave Willis 

 

Kind Regards, 

Kim Saddlier  

Principal Awards 
Congratulations to all of last weekôs Principal Award recipients.  

 



 

 

 

Teeth on Wheels: Forms have been posted to Teeth On Wheels, however if you have a late form 
please bring it to the office as soon as possible.  If you have misplaced your form please collect one from 
the front office.  The Dental Van will be at the school on the following dates: Tuesday 23rd April, Friday 
26th April and Monday 29th April. 

House Challenge 
 
During Term 1, the KFPS House Captains have run our first House Challenge for 2019. The Challenge was based on our 
Kanga Gotcha rewards. The students were encouraged to get as many Kanga Gotcha rewards out in the yard over a two 
week period.  
The House with the most Gotchaôs would be 
rewards with the very prestigious House 
Challenge Cup. 
 
The results for Term 1 was: 
Olympic (138) 
Lockwood (117) 
Calder (113) 
Marong (86) 
 
Congratulations to Olympic on winning the 
Term 1 House Challenge and a HUGE thank 
you to our AMAZING House Captains for 
organising and running this. 
 
 
 
KFPS Athletics 
A couple of weeks ago we had a write up 
and a number of photos in the newsletter  
regarding the KFPS House Athletics.  
Due to the busy last couple of weeks the  
results of the two events (P-2 Aths & Grade 
3-6 Aths) was announced at last weeks 
assembly.  
The results were: 
1st - Calder (899) 
2nd - Olympic (753) 
3rd - Marong (735) 
4th - Lockwood (701) 
 
Congratulations to Calder on winning the 
KFPS Athletics Shield for 2019. 


